MINUTES

August 20, 2011 Board of Directors Meeting
LEISURE TIME RV Park……….Cascade, Idaho

1. Meeting called to order at 10:30pm by President Ron Bubb
2. Roll Call: Present were Ron Bubb, Ted Greer, Denis White, Fred McKennon, Darren Fitch

3. Minutes of the meeting from July 30th were accepted as written

4. Ted Greer presented the budget report.  Current balance $72,487.90. Motion was made by Denis to accept budget, seconded by Darren.  Budget accepted on a vote of 4-0
5. OLD BUSINESS:  (A) Sand was applied to the walking trail between B Street and Sharon Street for a test to see how effective it would be.  Needs some thinning/spreading to level at 3-4 inches but overall satisfied with the product.  It was decided to investigate building or finding a drag screen (similar to those used on baseball fields) to use in the future for leveling and smoothing the trails. (B) A bid was presented and reviewed to install a holding tank inside the pool building to capture the geothermal water that is currently being sent to the ponds as excess.  The capture of the water could be utilized for other resources within the park.  The cost is approximately $3120.00 and should see 2 year return on investment.  Denis made a motion to move forward with the project, a second was given by Fred and the motion passed with a 4-0 vote. (C) A couple of petitions have been returned asking for street sanding on A and D Street.  No other petitions have been received. That project will continue in the Spring.
6. NEW BUSINESS: (A) storage lot improvements. Discussions took place regarding new ways to ground mark each individual space, applying a sterilizing agent  with a 4-5 year life, and replacing the corner post on the front right hand corner.  It was also decided to put matching combination locks on both the front and side gates. A motion was made by Darren to authorize $2000 toward these improvements.  The motion was seconded by Ted and the motion passed with a 3-1 vote. (B) All Board Members took some time to check out the dust control issue.  It was determined by a unanimous decision that the current situation was fine and the dust control was working. (C) A discussion took place regarding keys to the park facilities.  It was proposed that each board member would have a universal key that worked for all access doors to the pool room, storage rooms, and pump room.  It was also proposed that a key log will be established so that there is documentation on who has keys.  Keys will be given out to (including board members) only on a sign out/sign in basis.  It was proposed that 14 keys need to be made.  A motion was made by Ted to allocate $25o toward this project, a second was given by Denis and the motion passed 4-0.  (D) The brown refrigerator needs to be moved from the pump room to make room for the new geothermal holding tank.  It was decided that the activities committee would be asked to decide where they may be able to utilize it.  One possibility was suggested that the pavilion (adding a lock to the door) may be a good option. (E) A discussion took place to increase the laundry fees to become aligned with the fees charged in the City of Cascade.  This was to try and deter more people from outside the park from using the facilities as well as covering more of the fees it costs to operate.  A motion was made by Denis to increase the wash fee to $2.00 and the drying fee to $0.25/10 minutes.  A second was given by Ron and the motion passed 3-1. (F) A discussion took place regarding park dues.  A motion was made by Denis to increase the park dues by $21.77 making the new fee $461.00.  A second was made by Fred and the vote passed 4-1. (G) A discussion took place regarding the 2012 budget.  Ted and Ron are to review and build a proposed budget that will then be evaluated and voted on in December by the board.  A published version will be available on the Web page in January 2012. (H) Per a request from Joe Young, the Street signed on the corner of Sharon Street and D Street will be relocated in order to improve Joe’s parking options.  This motion was given by Ron and a second was given by Darren.  The motion passed with a 4-0 vote. (I) Additional discussion took place regarding the dust control program.  It was decided that due to the success of the program, dust control would be included in the 2012 proposed budget.  (J) Ron presented some bills for approved payment.  The bills were reviewed and discussed.  A motion was made by Denis to approve payment, a second was given by Darren and the motion passed 4-0. (K) EMI Filtration Products (Darren) has offered the donation of the Air Filters required in the Air Handlers used in the Pool area.  Filters were in dismal condition and need to be replaced. (l) The activities committee has requested carpeting for the kitchen/library area. It was determined by the board that the Activities committee could utilize their existing budget for the cost.
7. Meeting was adjourned at 12:25pm.
Darren M. Fitch

Board Secretary…..Leisure Time RV Park

